
Irnham Parish Council 

 For irnham, bulby and hawthorpe 

Update MARCH 2022 

Your Parish Council: 

Trevor Vanson - Chairman (Hawthorpe) 

Amanda Ayre - Vice Chairman (Bulby) 

Jenny Crow - Clerk (Bulby) 

Lynda Hall (Irnham) 

Jon Crook (Irnham) 

What are we planning for 2022? 

 

 

Events to Celebrate the Platinum Jubilee of Her Majesty The Queen 

• Decorate the Parish over the weekend of 14th/15th May  
 Plans are in hand for decorations to be placed on the lamp posts.  It would be great to 

 see more red, white and blue bunting up.  Could you plant some red, white and blue 

 flowers if your property fronts the main roads through the Parish? 

• Light a Beacon at 9.15pm on Thursday 2nd June   
 Why not stay for a drink at the Griffin afterwards?  

• Parish Party at the Wedding Venue, Irnham Hall, Sunday 5th June, 6pm
 See over for more details. 

• Erecting a flag pole and a new village sign in Irnham to commemorate 

the Platinum Jubilee 

 

Contact you Councillor directly or via 

the Clerk: irnhamclerk@btinternet.com  

All members of the Parish are invited 

to attend the meetings.  See website 

and noticeboards for details.   
Next Meeting is: Wednesday 13th  

April, 7pm, St Andrew’s Church, 

Irnham 

The Annual Parish Meeting is: 

Wednesday 11th May, 7pm,  

St Andrew’s Church, Irnham. 

Meeting Agendas, Minutes, 

Financial Statements are    

published on the Irnham    

website, www.irnham.org, on 

the Notice Boards and in the 

Link.  If you have any          

suggestions for future work in 

the Parish please let us know.   

Prepare for the Best Kept Village Competition 

• The villages looked lovely last spring and hopefully will look even better 

this year following more daffodil planting last autumn.  Unfortunately the 

weeds grew by the time the judging took place last year.  We are      

planning to do some weed killing and after Easter have a good tidy up 

along the roadsides etc.  Hopefully the culvert will have been replaced 

and the road through Irnham resurfaced and we should be able to make 

a difference.  Any help would be much appreciated. 

• Continue litter picking.  A big ‘thank you’ to all who help collect the litter 

which unfortunately seems to be increasing everywhere.  Orange sacks 

and litter picking equipment are available from Jenny Crow which means 

other people’s litter does not have to fill your black bin. 

What did we achieve in 2021? 

Hawthorpe Gateways  

Installed 4th August 2021.   

Soldier Silhouettes 

and Poppies for 

Remembrance 

2021. 

We need good pictures of the Parish 

in the summer?  What would you like 

to see in the villages? 



To help with the planning we would be most grateful if you could let us know anticipated numbers 

of people from your home attending the party.  Please also let us know if you would like to buy 

any of the mugs.  Email: irnhamclerk@btinternet.com or let your Parish Councillors know: 

Irnham – Lynda Hall at Dairy Barns, Jon Crook at Brownlows Barn 

Bulby – Amanda Ayre at Fairways, Jenny Crow at Fallowfield House 

Hawthorpe – Trevor Vanson at Southview Cottage. 

 

Parish Party at the Wedding Venue, Irnham Hall, Sunday 5th June, 6pm 

All parishioners, close family and any house guests are warmly invited to a Parish Party to      

celebrate Her Majesty The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.  Our plans in more detail: 

 Assemble from 6pm for drinks and canapes.  The Stamford Stompers Dixieland Jazz Band 

 will play from 6.30 to 7.30pm 

 Around 7pm the meal will be served:  

 Main Course: Coronation Chicken, Ham, new potatoes and salads.  

  Vegetarian and Vegan options can be requested when buying tickets. 

 Desserts: A selection of puddings including the Queen’s Jubilee Pudding 

 Coffee 

 Around 8.15pm until 10pm the Stamford Stompers will play 

Tickets will be on sale for Adults @ £15 

Children under 12 free 

It is anticipated that this will be a non profit making event but should any profit remain it will be 

donated to charity. 

 
The Parish Council have sourced two commemorative mugs 

and would like to give all the children in the Parish the more 

traditional mug which will have the name of the Parish on 

the reverse of the mug. 

A limited number of these mugs will also be available to  

purchase at a cost of £7.50. 

 

A mug with the Platinum  

Jubilee symbol on both the 

front and reverse is available to 

purchase at a cost of £5. 

 

Both mugs are bone china with 

capacity 10 fl oz, height 82mm, 

diameter 73mm and            

dishwasher proof. 


